
Willamette Motor Club
Meeting Minutes

April 20, 2017
Round Table Pizza

Present:  Mike Glass, Charles Cope, Chris Newby, Chris Davis, Ed Dilkes, Ricky Smith, Matt Jaszkoiviak, Paul Hawkins, John Juhring, Ed
Penna, Benjamin Tanner, Connie McIntire, Steve Newby, Emalee Newby
Guest: Ripley Bryant, Gail Glass

Meeting called to order at 7:36
Steve asked for an approval of the minutes. Chris N. made a motion to approve the minutes as written.  Ricky S. 
seconded, motion carried.

  52 Members

Webmaster Report Ax ware has release a new upgrade. It was suggested that we should wait until the next event to 
download the upgrade. 

Hillclimbs  Charles said that the fence has been fixed at Maryhill.  Tim B. paid $1043.00 to have the fence repaired.  
Charles also said that Debbie Drake is no longer working with BLM, he has talked with the replacement and there is no 
problem with Biblecreek.

Autocross  Steve said he thought the school as well as the autocross was a great success.  We had 38 entries for the 
school,  there were 62 entries for autocross.
Setup day for the May event will be Saturday May 13th at 6:00 am.

Storage Cleanup  Steve said the storage cleanup went well.  Members who helped out were Ed Dilkes, John Juhring, 
Chris Davies, Ricky Smith, Emalee Newby and Steve Newby.

Jackets  Ed said that he has had no feedback on jackets, but he has had 6 hats ordered.

Mini Club Hillclimb  Charles went to a club meeting of the mini club, on March 29th  The mini club would like us to do the
timing and tech for their event.  Chris cleared it with our insurance company.  The event is scheduled for June 29,2018. It
was decided that the 2018 Executive board would coordinate and make final decision.

New Business
   Event Sites  Steve said that we are really in need of event sites, that we only have 2 the fairgrounds and McKay.  Next 
year the fairground is raising the fee to $800, if we use the National Guard lot that will make the fees $1000 an event.
Steve told Charles that he couldn’t find the Xerox site.  Charles said that it was across the street from World of Speed.
There was mention of the Albany fairground as a possible site venue.

Announcements  Barry and Angie’s 50th wedding anniversary party is May 13th.  Connie said that we should post it on 
our facebook page.  Emalee caution about putting it up, that it was an RSVP event.  Emalee said that she would call 
Brenda and ask her about posting it on facebook.

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn.  Chris made a motion to adjourn, Ed seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting 
adjourned at 8:07

Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Emalee Newby, WMC Secretary



April 15th 2017


